






 

 

Superior Business Improvement District 
Board of Directors Minutes 
October 28, 2021, 3;00pm. 

Zoom Meeting 
 
PRESENT:   Don Nummi, Dave Miller, Mitch Routh, Addie Poskozim, Crystal Broderson.  
 
Absent:  Nick Korhonen, Karen Geegan, Katie Perrault, Gary Banker, Chris Scharte 
Guest:  Officer Brad Jago, Tylor Elm, Lindsey Graskey 
Ex-officio: Taylor Pederson, Jim Caesar, Mayor Jim Paine 
 
STAFF:  Lindsey Jacobson & Jodi Rochon 
 
CALL TO ORDER:  Mitch called the meeting to order at 3:03pm 
  
MINUTES:  Refer to December meeting. 
 
FINANCIALS:  Refer to December meeting.   
 
BOARD CHAIR REPORT: Nick was unable to attend the meeting.   
 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT: A lot going on. Working on budget for 2022. Budget will be 
submitted for review at the December meeting. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:  refer to December meeting. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
Homeless Camp Update: Dave Miller reported someone came in and caused a little trouble in 
his store but then he left. There have been issues with people plugging in to charge their cell 
phones. Don from the National Bank of Commerce said a 15-year-old girl said she was in 
trouble when she was in the bank, but Officer Jago said it was not from the homeless camp and 
they addressed that issue. It was a local girl with mental health issues. Lindsey Graskey said 
she hasn't heard anything recently in her district.  Officer Jago said that clean up with dump 
trucks was happening again. Doing clean up again on Tuesday. They have been sterner with 
them on cleanup at the camp. Porta-Potty provided for them. 26.7% of police calls in that region 
are related to homeless. Lindsey asked if an email should be sent to the businesses. Officer 
Jago will come up with a survey to send to businesses and pass on t Lindsey. Dave indicated 
he escorts his staff to their vehicles for safety purposes. Officer Jogo explained that there is 
about a dozen people under the viaduct now. They can camp on public property.  Officer Jago’s 
partner goes to homeless Camp two or three times a week. A second homeless camp is behind 
Fastenal on Belknap Street. Winter is coming so the numbers will decrease. The department 
understands but they are doing the best they can. Taylor commended Officer Jago for the hard 
work the police Department put into this. Taylor mentioned increase traffic of transient on the 
railroad tracks near the Chamber office on Belknap. The police are aware of this, and the 
individual was arrested for trespassing on Railroad property. Taylor said Kwik Trip employee 
said it has been bad. Lindsay will continue to stay updated.  Dave said impressed with Officer 
Jago and how he handles this situation. Crime prevention by environmental design.  
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BID BUCKS issue:  Lindsey explained how we had a recent issue with our BID BUCKS.  There 
was a gentleman who changed the numbers by writing over the top of them and spent some at 
Super One Foods. The BUCKS were turned in for reimbursement and Jodi immediately noticed 
that the numbers had been changed and did not correspond with the numbers that we were 
currently at. Jodi said that she notified the Superior Police Department. Jodi explained that the 
BID BUCKS that were spent were BUCKS that were purchased by the Superior Refinery. The 
Police department is looking into this. In this situation we are not out any money whatsoever as 
these BUCKS work purchased and paid for already. It's a strange situation. Hard to understand 
why someone would write over the top of the numbers unless they were trying to hide where the 
BUCKS originally came from. This is the first time in the history of the BID BUCKS program that 
there has been an issue. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Economic Development Partners / Old Post Office relocation:  Jim Caesar was present to 
discuss the SBID relocating to the Old Post Office. Considering we do not have a quorum Jim 
will come to our next board meeting when hopefully we have a quorum. He wants to discuss 
how the Development Association will be purchasing the Old Post Office. It will house an 
incubator program. They hope that the Development Association, Small Business Center, 
Superior BID, Northeast Entrepreneur Fund will commit to moving into the building. It would be 
a One-Stop environment for potential new businesses or existing businesses. If we were to 
move into the old post office, we would save approximately $300 per month. The plan is to 
purchase the building before the end of the year. Dave Miller thinks it is a fantastic idea. Mitch 
asked for a breakdown of current costs. We do not have a lease in the Blaine Business Center. 
What did it cost to move last time? Jim said there would be no build-out cost for us. The 
opportunity this brings to Superior is fantastic. Further details to come at the December meeting. 
 
Combined November/December Meeting:  We will have a combined November and December 
Board of Directors meeting on December9th at 3 p.m. via Zoom. 
 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT MAY LEGALLY COME BEFORE THE BOARD 
 
Concerns on attendance:  We need to look at the low attendance or no shows we have been 
experiencing with our meetings. It is extremely important for us to hold these monthly meetings.  
 
ADJOURMENT:  Because we did not have a quorum, we concluded the informational meeting 
at 4:08 pm. 
 




































